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CORPORATE SERVICES SCRUTINY REVIEW 
BOARD 

   14 January 2021 
 
Report sponsor: Strategic Director of 
Communities and Place 
Report author: Service Director of Policy, Insight 
& Communications 

ITEM 05 
 

 

Strategic Partnership and Vision Commission Update 

 

Purpose 
 

1.1 The Corporate Services Scrutiny Review Board requested an update on Strategic 
Partnerships and Vision Commission as part of their forward plan.  

1.2 A presentation will be given at the meeting. 

 

Recommendations 
 

2.1 To consider the latest update on Strategic Partnership working and the Vision 
Commission as presented at the meeting. 

 

Reasons 
 

3.1 Partnership working is key to delivery of Council priorities and wider outcomes for the 
City, including recovery from COVID-19.  The Vision Commission will set the long-
term aspirations for the city.  

Supporting information 
 

4.1 The Derby Partnership Board provides collaborative leadership for the city. There are 
currently a number of partnership outcome boards also in place:  
 

• Children Families and Learners Board 

• Derby Renaissance Board 

• Health and Wellbeing Board 

• Leisure Culture and Tourism Board 

• Safer Board 

• Stronger Board 
 

4.2 An Economic Task Force and Community Recovery Board were created during 2020 
in the wake of COVID-19 to support the city’s recovery from the pandemic.  In 
December 2020, the Council published a draft Recovery Plan alongside its budget 
proposals for consultation which can be viewed here:  derby-city-council-budget-
consultation-2021.pdf  
 

https://www.derby.gov.uk/media/derbycitycouncil/contentassets/documents/consultationpapers/consultationdocuments/derby-city-council-budget-consultation-2021.pdf
https://www.derby.gov.uk/media/derbycitycouncil/contentassets/documents/consultationpapers/consultationdocuments/derby-city-council-budget-consultation-2021.pdf
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4.3  A review of partnership boards and working groups is currently taking place, overseen 
by Derby Partnership Board.  
 

4.4 The establishment of a Vision Commission was approved by Council Cabinet in 
March 2020. This has been paused in light of COVID-19 but plans remain in 
development.  
 

4.5  A presentation will provide an update on Strategic Partnerships and the Vision 
Commission.  

 
Public/stakeholder engagement 
 

5.1 There is ongoing engagement with partners through the strategic partnerships in 
place. The draft Recovery Plan (published alongside the Council’s budget proposals) 
is currently out to public consultation until 17 January 2021.  

 
Other options 
 

6.1 None noted at this stage.  

Financial and value for money issues 
 

7.1 There are no additional budget implications noted here.  

Legal implications 
 

8.1 None noted at this stage.  

Climate implications 
 

9.1 
 

Decarbonisation features as one of the priority outcomes included in the draft 
Recovery Plan (and work of the Economic Task Force).  A Partnership group is 
taking the lead to develop an updated Climate Change strategy.  

 
Other significant implications 
 

10.1 
 

None noted at this stage.  

 
This report has been approved by the following people: 
 

Role Name Date of sign-off 

Legal   
Finance   
Service Director(s)   
Report sponsor Rachel North, Strategic Director of Communities & 

Place  
5 January 2021 
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